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On 23rd October 2024, Team SAMARPAN, The NSS unit of Sri Aurobindo College
(Evening), organized a Diwali celebration with great enthusiasm at the Government
Boys Primary School in Malviya Nagar, in collaboration with the Dawn Child Foundation.
The purpose of this event was to bring the festive atmosphere of Diwali to young
students and to promote excitement and awareness of the culture among them.

The event began with a diya-painting activity, where each child was given a diya to
decorate with the help of paintbrushes and watercolors. The children expressed their
creativity by decorating their diyas with various colors. After beautifully coloring the
diyas, they lit them, symbolizing the essence of Diwali—victory over darkness.

To enhance the festive atmosphere, volunteers created a rangoli on the college
premises, which soon became a focal point, filling the environment with warmth and joy.
This activity culminated in a collective diya-lighting ceremony involving the school staff
and volunteers, emphasizing the unity and happiness that Diwali represents.

The event concluded with the distribution of refreshments among the students,
appreciating their creativity and hard work. Everyone present enjoyed this special
moment, characterized by smiles and enthusiasm. The sense of happiness and
belonging made the occasion memorable for all the students, teachers, and volunteers
in attendance.

The success of this event is owed to the dedicated efforts and hardwork of our
volunteers and the guidance of Programme Officer, Mr. Rajesh Kumar Nigah,
Co-convener Mr. Raman Kumar, and Professor Arun Chaudhary.




